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Ladies and Gentlemen, 

It is imperative that we look realistically at our health care system and how it can best serve our community. We currently do not have a sufficient number of physicians, especially family physicians to serve our community nor do we expect a significant increase in the coming years. If physicians are expected to continue to provide the same level of care without a sufficient number of physicians to meet the community need we are looking at the possibility of severe burnout of the physicians who currently work in our community. Therefore we must develop an alternative in order to provide quality care for our community as well as take proper care of our physicians. 
I believe the solution is to develop an Inter-disciplinary Team based approach to overcome this shortage of family doctors. In this system the family doctor, nurse and pharmacist, share the work and work as a team. This will prevent burnout of family doctors. For example, registered nurses can take upon many of the duties of nurse practitioners and nurse practitioners can perform many of the duties of family physicians. This idea will not only reduce wait times but will also minimize the workload of physician which consequently improves their health status

In order for a predominant number of inter-disciplinary teams to exist, education and training of various health care providers need to be developed. Health care professionals will be able to better understand the benefits of group practice if it is promoted within their educational program. Two universities in Canada have already incorporated these types of programs within their health sciences education (Health Council of Canada, 2005). 

I propose that we as a community work to develop these types of medical teams and seek out medical professionals trained to work as a part of these teams to work in our community. If we can begin to proactively work on this project now, before the shortage becomes acute then our medical professional teams can grow with our community and we will be ahead of the crisis rather than reactively attempting to fix it after the shortage begins to affect the quality of health care in our community.

Thank you
